
LILLINGS AMBO PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD IN SHERIFFF HUTTON METHODIST CHAPLE
ON FRIDAY 13 MAY 2022 AT 6.00PM

Councillors Present:
Helen Loynes  – Madam Chairman 


John Armitage 

Karen Taylor
In Attendance:


Fiona Hill - Parish Clerk









Public Present:


None
APM2022/1 Apologies: None
APM2022/2 Minutes of the APM held on 2019/2021: 







Resolved/Approved (Unanimous)
APM2022/3 Annual Report:
On 3rd May 2021, Ms Karen Taylor was co-opted onto Lillings Ambo Parish Council. We now had our full complement of Councillors.
The Environment Agency started work on the Foss Alleviation Scheme in November 2021. Work ceased over the winter and recommended late April 2022.
Remote Parish Council Meetings continued by “Zoom”, and returned to normal “Face to Face” in August 2021.

The planning application of DHI Eventing for 12 isolation stable has been delayed due to dispute in the Time Line of when the business was actually formed. Several aspects of the business have not received planning permission but the ten years rule of acceptance could mean they are now lawful if the Time Line is correct. The Application still has to go before RDC Planning Committee. Two years and still no further forward.
Planning application of The Lodge, for Mr and Mrs Try, has taken well over a year with meetings of RDC discussing the actual design of the building. RDC has confirmed that the demolition of the Lodge can go ahead, but the planning application for the new house has been refused.

The road from West Lilling to Flaxton was closed for two months due to a collapsed culvert. The villagers were delighted how quiet it was without the HGVs thundering past. The road was finally opened in late April.

Howl Beck Road was also closed for a week in April for resurfacing. Opening just in time for the EA’s lorries to get to the construction site.
Due to the reorganising of the North Yorkshire Council, council elections took place this year. Mr Jonathan Pulleyn and Mr Don McBurney decided not to stand for re-election. Mr John Armitage, Ms Karen Taylor and myself, Mrs Helen Loynes were appointed councillors in an uncontested election which leaves us with two vacancies in Lillings Ambo Parish Council.
Mrs Caroline Goodrick, Independent and unaffiliated, was elected for the Sheriff Hutton and Derwent Division of North Yorkshire County Council on May 5th.

APM2022/4 Parishioners question and answer session: None
Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


